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National Infrastructure Date: 25 May 2018

The Planning Inspectorate
Temple Quay House

2 The Square

Bristol BS1 6PN

Dear Ms Mignino

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) — Section 55
Application by Roxhill (Junction 15) Limited for an Order Granting Development
Consent for the Northampton Gateway Rail Freight Interchange

Adequacy of consultation request

Thank you for your letter of 215t May 2018 seeking the views of Northamptonshire County
Council on the adequacy of the consultation undertaken by Roxhill (Junction 15) Limited in
relation to the above development.

I am happy to confirm that Northamptonshire County Council considers the developers have
met the requirements laid down by the Planning Act 2008 in this regard and that therefore
the consultation has been adequate.

They consulted with us during the preparation of both their Phase 1 and Phase 2 Statements
of Community Consultation, and took on board suggestions that we made at that time,
particularly with regard to extending the area of the local community with which they
consulted.

In particular, we are pleased that the developer has effectively engaged with us through
detailed discussions at the Transport Working Group and also through briefings to senior
offices and members.

Yours sjncerely

Roy Boulton
Assistant Director, Environment, Planning & Transport

Environment, Planning & Transport
One Angel Square

Angel Street

Northampton NN1 1ED
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